
Francestown Board of Selectmen 
Meeting Minutes 

December 6, 2010 

 

The meeting being properly posted, and Hardwick and S. Carbee present constituting a 

quorum, Hardwick called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. at Crotched Mountain Ski 

Area in Bennington. 

 

Public Present: BJ Carbee and Larry Laber. 

 

Hardwick and S. Carbee met with Pat Terry at Crotched Mountain to discuss the lights.  

Pat was unable to turn on the lights near the maintenance building due to malfunction.  

The lights on the far parking lot have been fixed and the parking lot lights near the 

entrance have been adjusted.  S. Carbee questioned why slope lights were used in the 

parking lot and not actual parking lot lights.  S. Carbee suggested that they (the 

Mountain) contact PSNH to see what they have to offer for parking lot lights.  Hardwick 

and S. Carbee agreed that each Selectmen should individually go to the mountain when 

all lights are on and check them out, Pat Terry will contact the office at a later date to 

schedule another visit once all lights are operational. 

 

6:50 p.m. Board reconvened the meeting at the Town Office – McAuley, Hardwick 

and S. Carbee. 

 

Public Present: Lisa Bourbeau, BJ Carbee, Charlie Pyle and Tom Anderson. 

 

It appears that work is being done at the Francestown Village Store, no permits on file.  

Peter Hopkins will be notified.   

 

McAuley moved to approve the abatement request for Brooks, Todd and Scott Place.  

Hardwick seconded.  Approved.  

 

McAuley moved to sign the GW Shaw contract.  S. Carbee seconded.  Approved. 

 

McAuley moved to approve the yield tax levy for H. Blair and Jennifer Hardwick.  S. 

Carbee seconded.  Approved. 

 

Hardwick moved to approve the check manifest for 12/06/2010.  S. Carbee seconded.  

Approved. 

 

McAuley advised that he heard back from Primex about groups being covered when 

using the Library for meetings.  Primex states that it is ok for Town groups to hold 

meetings. 

 

 

 

 



FBOS 12/06/2010 meeting minutes cont. 
 

7:10 p.m. Maureen Von Ronsenvinge – Benefit Study Committee –  
Maureen provided the Board with an updated report.  Some errors were found with 

regard to correct personnel in some Towns and some missing information.  The Board 

will review and contact Maureen with any changes.  The Board will meet with the 

Committee and the BAC on December 13, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

McAuley moved to adjourn, Hardwick seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Sherry Miller 


